October 11, 2011

Chair and Members
Committee of the Whole

## Re: London Transit Commission Long Term Growth Working Group

The Terms of Reference for the London Transit Commission Long Term Growth Working Group provide that the Working Group shall be comprised of "Members of Council who have indicated to the City Clerk their willingness to serve on the Working Group and two representatives from the London Transit Commission". We had originally believed that we would hold membership on the Working Group by virtue of our membership on the London Transit Commission, but have since found out that this is not the case. As members of the London Transit Commission, we feel it would be advantageous for us to also be members of the Working Group. We are therefore respectfully requesting that we be added to the membership of the Working Group.

Council's favourable consideration of this request would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Harold Usher Councillor, Ward 12

Sandy White Councillor, Ward 14